REGENERATION INITIATIVES CABINET WORKING GROUP
8th January, 2007


Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m. 

"
ended:
11.05 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry 
–
in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Lancaster, Mann and Warmisham

Kevin Brady

–
Assistant Chief Executive


Malcolm Sykes
–
Strategic Director of Housing & Planning 


Bob Osborne 
–
Deputy Director, Housing & Planning


Chris Findley

–
Head of Planning and Building Control




Richard Wynne
–
Director of Property and Development, Urban








Vision




Alan Tomlinson
–
Assistant Director, Policy and Improvement




Stuart Kitchen
–
Assistant Director, Economic Development




Maura Carey

–
Group Leader (Regeneration Strategy and Co-








ordination)




Roselyn Baker
–
Principal Community Safety Officer




Mike Hall

–
Assistant Director (Resources), Children’s








Services




Claire Edwards
–
Committee Administrator



ACTION



47.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of the Chief Executive, Councillor Connor and Cath Inchbold.




48.
MINUTES
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 13th November, 2006 be approved as a correct record, subject to Minute 33 being amended to indicate that an apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Lancaster.




49.
CHAPEL STREET – CRIME TRENDS
A report of the Assistant Head of Service, Regeneration Strategy and Co-ordination, was submitted which indicated that (a) an analysis request had been made as a result of the queries that had been raised at the last meeting of the Regeneration Initiatives Cabinet Working Group, and (b) the results of the analysis request would be available at the next meeting.

The Chairman and Councillor Lancaster expressed concern with regard to the length of time that it would take for the requested information to be provided.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT Councillor Lancaster investigate the above matter.

(2) THAT the Assistant Chief Executive

undertake a wider investigation with regard to the length of time that it was taking, in general, for information requested by the Regeneration Initiatives Cabinet Working Group, to be provided.


Councillor Lancaster

Kevin Brady

50.
PENDLETON AREA ACTION PLAN UPDATE
The Deputy Director of Housing and Planning presented a report, which provided an update regarding progress in relation to the Pendleton Area Action Plan and outlined the next steps.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.




51.
SAFER STRONGER COMMUNITIES FUND
The Assistant Chief Executive submitted a report which indicated that (a) in December, Government Office had formally reviewed progress on the Agreement from April to September 2006, (b) Government Office’s draft assessment was that progress was ‘amber,’ noting that there were risks to the delivery of some of the outcomes and targets, but there were plans and actions in place that were likely to address those risks, (c) the assessed risk of under-spending the Neighbourhood and the Cleaner Greener Safer elements was lower than previously reported, and it was considered that there was only a low risk of under-spending those, (d) the risk was being managed through programme management to ensure that projects were delivering, and to identify alternative projects otherwise, (e) the £191,000 community empowerment funds now appeared likely to be under spent by £40,000, and Government Office had acknowledged that there may be a need for end of year carry forward on this funding, (f) with regard to other elements of the funding, it was not proposed to seek more than the 5% end of year carry forward which Government Office would routinely allow, and (g) for 2007/08 and beyond, Salford Strategic Partnership and the City Council would need to decide how to allocate the funds against the outcomes in the Salford Agreement 2007-10.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.




52.
SALFORD WEST – RESULTS OF CONSULTATION
RESOLVED: THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda and would be considered at a future meeting of the Regeneration Initiatives Cabinet Working Group.




53.
CLAREMONT WEASTE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
A report of the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning was submitted, which provided an update with regard to the Claremont and Weaste Neighbourhood Plan and outlined the next steps.

It was noted that the Neighbourhood Plan would be a City Council document, developed through collaboration with, and the co-operation of, the community.

Councillor Lancaster referred to the Salford West Regeneration Framework and the need to ensure that the results of the work that was currently being undertaken were used during the development of any future Neighbourhood Plans in other areas.

RESOLVED: THAT the report and comments be noted.




54.
REGENERATION SUMMARY UPDATE
A report of the Chief Executive and the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning was submitted, which (a) provided an update on key regeneration programmes and projects, (b) outlined progress against milestones and (c) highlighted emerging issues.

(1) THAT with regard to the East Salford Community Committee area:-

(a) the poor condition of the road surface on Northumberland Street, which was used by a large number of heavy vehicles, be investigated.

(b) An update be provided at a future Chief Executive Lead Member Briefing with regard to Salford becoming part of the Manchester Science Park Consortium.


Malcolm Sykes

Richard Wynne




(2) THAT with regard to the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee area, future Updates on Regeneration Projects and Programmes indicate that Irlam Rail Station had been identified as the priority station for improvement, and that Walkden and Swinton Rail stations had also been identified for improvement.

(3) THAT with regard to the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee area:-

(a) Discussion to take place between the Assistant Director (Economic Development) and the Chairman in relation to issues around the Ashton Fields Site.

(b) Contact be made with the owners of the former Kwik Save site regarding plans for redevelopment.

(4) THAT with regard to the Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee area:-

(a) The need to secure funding in order to provide rear service yards for the traders on Langworthy Road be noted.

(b) It be noted that English Partnership funding had been secured to provide a shared ownership scheme on the Chimney Pot Park development.

(c) The objections that had been received from United Utilities and the Environment Agency in respect of the proposal to move Hope High School to Salford Quays as an Academy be addressed as soon as possible.


Maura Carey

Stuart Kitchen

Malcolm Sykes

Chris Findley

55.
NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting be held at 10.00 a.m., on Monday 19th February, 2007.


Claire Edwards
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